
Holy Cross Pastoral Council Meeting Minutes 
Monday, March 5, 2018 

 
Members present:  Gail Niebrugge, Fr. Mark Stec, Sherry Geier, Carl Will, Cindy Blank, Tony 
Kuenstler, Michael Kistner, Melissa Weidner, Clint Bergbower 
 
Guests present: Picnic Committee Chair-Kerry Fehrenbacher 
 
The meeting was called to order by Michael Kistner, Chair.  The Holy Cross Wendelin mission 
statement was read.  
 
Picnic Committee:  Proposed changes to top prizes-$1500, $1000, $750 grand prizes for raffle; 
going through the raffle prize list and combining some smaller items.  Deep freeze-(stand up 
style) request for purchase-$674; stage to be taken out of storage (Fr. Mark will investigate if 
someone donated it to Church and might want it back); 50/50 winnings will only be paid out to 
adults. All proposed items were agreeable to Council and Fr. Mark.  
 
Building and Grounds Report (Maintenance Commission): ​ Michael Kistner and Tony 
Kuenstler 
Old Business: 

● Suspected water leak was found to be a collapsed tile 
● Furnace vents covered 
● Warneke contacted Michael Kistner. They will start as soon as the weather will be 

consistently fair.  Work will take approximately one month.  Fr. Mark will put information 
in the bulletin to inform Parishioners of the upcoming work and costs.  

 
New Business: 

● Work day for Parish Hall and Grounds-Thursday, March 15.  5:00 p.m. or after.  
 
Finance Council (Stewardship Commission):  ​Carl Will and Sherry Geier 

● Ground to the west of the Church was discussed. 
● New Finance Council member sought to replace Floyd Carter. 
● Financial report reviewed.  

 
Parish Renewal and Restructuring-​Clint Bergbower and Michael Kistner 

● A Joint Partnership meeting was held on February 26, 2018. Discussion centered around 
moving to three masses for the Partnership and forward thinking and planning. 
Parishioners are asked to connect with Pastoral Council members to provide input to 
help make the decision for future needs and best interests of the Parishes.  The next 
Joint Partnership meeting will be held on April 23, 2018 in Olney.  

 
Cemetery: ​ Carl Will 

● St. John’s Cemetery-nothing at this time. 



● Wendelin Cemetery-general maintenance needed.  
 
Education (Faith Formation Commission):​ Melissa Weidner 

● Nothing to report at this time.  It will be necessary to make some changes in the future. 
Changes in Mass times and more collaboration between PSR and high school education 
programs will guide the decision making process.  

 
Family Life: (Community Life Commission)​ -Cindy Blank 

● 407 paid admittance $4070(330 in 2017); beer sales $1405; raffle $545; expenses 
approx. $3200 

.  
Liturgy (Liturgy and Worship Commission)- ​Gail Niebrugge 

● Lenten and Easter Mass and other supports schedules were reviewed at the Partnership 
Meeting on Monday, February 26, 2018.  

 
Pastor’s Report 

● Items discussed in other portions of meeting.  
 
Other: 

●  None at this time.  
 

Meeting adjourned.  
 
Next meeting:  Monday, May 21, 2018.  7:00 p.m.  


